HSS College Faculty Council 
Minutes
October 29, 2013

Attending: Dr. Chuck Aust, Dr. Ernesto Silva, Dr. Beth Giddens, Dr. Roxanne Donovan (for Dr. Daniel Rogers), Dr. Terry Powis, Dr. Lynn Fedeli, Dr. Mel Fein, Dean Robin Dorff, Dr. Steve Collins (Chair) 

1. Minutes: The minutes from the meeting of September 24 were approved. 
2. Budget Update 2013-14: No new major news to announce on the CHSS budget. 
3. CHSS Initiatives, Developments, Policies, Misc.:  
· A study has been initiated to determine the appropriate class size for different types of courses. 
· Registrar Kim West announced a strategic enrollment program which will aim to boost KSU enrollment, and hopefully deliver more students to CHSS. 
4. Pay Issues: Pay Raises, Determining Merit Pay, Salary Compression Adjustments
· The CFC discussed whether pay raises for faculty were likely to be approved by the State of Georgia this year. While some promising signs were identified, the likelihood of a pay raise is still highly indeterminate. 

· Concern was expressed that if a merit raise was approved, faculty would only be assessed for merit pay on the basis of the previous year’s performance alone. It was suggested that a more equitable method would be to consider productivity over the entire period since the last merit raise. Dean Dorff supported the view that faculty performance over the entire period should be considered.
· Dean Dorff stated that President Papp remains committed to salary compression adjustments. 
5. T&P Taskforce: Taskforce to study change from T&P to P&T, and the inclusion of external letters in reviews.
· The CFC engaged in a discussion of the potential change from T&P to P&T, and the inclusion of external letters in reviews. 
· One member shared that there was considerable anxiety in their department about the possible move to external letters. 

· A concern was raised about the expectations, objectivity and motives of external letter writers, if not chosen by the faculty being evaluated. 

· As conveyed to the Faculty Senate, several guiding principles for the process were discussed, including permitting faculty influence (though, not control) over the selection of the external letter writers, and a “grandparent” clause (a term left vague). 

· There will be several fora held on the T&P/ P&T study -- November 4 & 7, and February 25 & 26.

6. CHSS Classroom Privacy Policy 

· A concern was raised about students recording classroom lectures/discussions/activities and posting this material online.  

· Intellectual property rights violations and defamation issues were some of the concerns that have been raised in academic publications recently.

· Dean Dorff indicated that he would inquire with Dr. Flora Devine, University General Counsel, on the current university policies related to this issue.
7. Schools of Conflict Management & Communication – Impact on Existing Departments

· Dean Dorff expressed certain conditions for the creation of any new “school.”

· Before any new school is approved, it must be determined that the establishment of the school would do no harm to existing departments. Additionally, schools must be cost neutral or positive; that is, if a proposed new school would increase administrative costs, it would not receive approval.


